
          I would like to welcome you to the Spring 2014 edition of the SDF Times.  Hopefully you will find 

information in this edition that will be of value to you and your SDF.  I would like to report that our midyear 

board of directors meeting in Annapolis MD was very productive.  We had more State SDF commanders present 

than at any other previous midyear meeting in my memory.  A special thanks to BG(MD) Kelm for acting as host 

for the meeting and providing a behind the scenes tour of the United States Naval Academy. 

We continue to improve our member services though the SGAUS web site.  More and more members are taking 

advantage of their ability to order items online; this is not only much faster than previous service but more 

automated all the time.  I strongly urge each of you to make sure your member information is updated through 

the web page and handle your membership renewals in the same manner. 

While we have had setbacks in several states with formally active SDF programs, a number of other states are 

becoming very active in SGAUS.  I would like to acknowledge and welcome back to SGAUS the chapter in 

Puerto Rico under the command of BG(PR) Carlos Martinez which in prior years has been one of our most 

active.  California, Washington and Oregon are also strengthening  our presence on the west coast.  We expect a 

strong turn out from these states at our Annual Meeting and Conference in Anchorage, Alaska this September.   

You may wonder about the earlier conference date this year, but early September will give us beautiful fall 

weather which is much better than winter in Alaska. 

In our efforts to provide improved support and services to our members, we have updated our website, 

published the SDF Times (next one is due out on 26 July), sent email communication broadcast messages to keep 

you informed, enhanced the on-line membership program, and streamlined the on-line store function.  We will 

continue to improve our services to you and thank you for your continued support of your State Guard 

Association of the United States.  

I would also like to give a special thanks to SGM(IN) Tim White our MEMS Academy Commandant, who has 

made MEMS one of the key programs that SGAUS brings to our members and the SDF Community. 

I look forward to meeting many of you around the nation and at the Annual Conference in September. 

Very Respectfully, 
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          Service men and women were honored at the Georgia State Capi-

tal during the National Guard Day on January 27, 2014.  Members from 

the National Guard, Air Force Reserve, and Georgia State Defense Force 

were received at the state capital for a reception and enjoyed a òmeet and 

greetó with members of the state house and senate.  In all, there were 

over 150 invited guests representing all three departments.  The Georgia 

Senate read a declaration making January 27, 2014 Georgia National 

Guard Day and was signed by the Honorable Nathan Deal, Govenor.  

Members of the Georgia Youth Challenge, who are sponsored by the 

Georgia National Guard, were also present at the reception.  

 

National Guard Day 

State of Georgia  

Honors Their Armed Forces 

          MEMS Academy. One of the issues to tackle in 2014 is waivers. 

Brought to our attention is that many SGAUS members have Bachelors 

and/or Masters degrees in Emergency Management, which has brought 

us to issue a policy on waivers. The policy will be documented within 

the next 60 days and State and Regional Directors will be responsible for 

enforcing it. The following is the basic concept of the Waiver: 

¶ There are no waivers for course work done in the Basic MEMS 

program.  Law Enforcement and other EMS personnel will be 

waived from doing a separate Practicum. However, they will have 

to still write and AAR on an event or incident they did under ICS. 

That is it. 

¶ Senior MEMS: If a member has a degree in Emergency Manage-

ment; the only waiver will be for the Professional Development 

course in ICS at the EMI site. This degree is supposed to cover this 

training. This is the only waiver for Senior MEMS. 

¶ There are NO Waivers for Master MEMS. 

State and Regional Directors are to enforce is policy. If anyone has any 

questions, please contact SGM White. 

MEMS Academy Applications. Before sending SGM White MEMS 

Academy application, you must notify you State MEMS Director. Most 

of the ASD (Academy State Directors) emails are at the National Acad-

emy website, http://memsacademy.webs.com. Applications are for-

warded. 

We are still working on the continuing education certificate from Indiana 

University/Perdue University at Indianapolis, School of Continuing Edu-

cation.  I will be putting that request out in the next few weeks. If you 

are interested let me know once the Notice is posted.  

Visit the Statedefenceforces.com on Facebook. The SGAUS President, 

COL Prentice, will be on answering questions live and/or from the host 

anchor. 

As a member of a State Guard Unit you are probably attached to a Na-

tional Guard TAG; therefore, they have to have the courses in the 

MEMS program and so should you. Especially when dealing with Inci-

dent Command. Some states, such as Indiana, have it attached as a re-

quirement to get promoted. The Student Manual is posted at the MEMS 

Academy site and there is a link on the SGAUS national website as well. 

We want to welcome SSG Georgiana Mitchell of the Maryland Defense 

Force as their new MEMS State Director. 

Sincerely, SGM White, MEMS Academy Commandant 

 

MEMS 

Update 

MEMS members Capt. William Reiner, Chief Warrant Officer 4 

Lloyd Garrard, and Command Sgt. Maj. Jeff Ulmer were in atten-

dance.  Chief Garrard is the Georgia MEMS Director for SAGUS.  

Written by: Clunie, Raymond Cluniegsdf@gmail.com 

http://www.sgaus.org/training/mems.asp
http://memsacademy.webs.com
mailto:Cluniegsdf@gmail.com


 

SGAUS 30th Anniversary 

Annual General Conference 

September 11ñ14, 2014 

Millennium Alaskan Hotel 

Anchorage, Alaska 

 

 

 
Time  Thursday , 11 September 2014 

 1200  Opening of the Conference 

1200-2000  Registration 

1700-1900 Executive Committee Meeting 

   Update to Conference Agenda 

Future Publications 

External Financial Audit 

   Executive Session  

  (Legal/Financial/Management Update) 

 

1900-2000 Reception 

Friday, 12 September 2014  

0630-0730 Breakfast 

0800-1200  Registration 

0800-1200 Annual Board Meetings 

   Reports: 

Foundation 

Awards 

Governmental Affairs& Nominations 

Chaplain 

Command Sergeant Major 

Education/ MEMS 

Journal 

Member Benefits 

Membership 

Midyear/Annual Meeting 

Scholarship/Stipend/Soldier of the Year Program 

Standards 

Annual Audit 

Inspector General 

By-Laws, Resolution & Staff Judge  Advocate 

Treasurer 

   Historian 

   Chapters, Administration 

  Old Business: 

   Changes to Midyear and Annual Meeting locations 

  Location of SGAUS Chaplain Training 

  New Business: 

Adoption of the 2015 Budget 

Time  Friday , 12 September 2014 

0800-1200 By-Law Changes 

   Funding of the SGAUS Conventions 

   MEMS Badge/Award 

   MEMS Commandant Leadership Award 

   Other Resolutions to be published Ex. Bd. Mtg. 

   Presidentõs Comments 

 

1200-1300  Lunch served 

Welcome by Mayor Dan Sullivan, 

Speaker Major General Thomas Katkus 

1300-1600  Best Practices 

 1300-1315  Best Practice MAJ Edward Hubner (MD):  

  Engineering 

1315-1330  Best Practice LTC John James (AK):  

  JOC Integration 

1330-1345  Best Practice LTC Chago Santiago (TN):  

  MRP Packages 

1345-1400  Best Practice IN 

1400-1415  Best Practice VA 

1415-1430  Best Practice SC 

1430-1445  Break 

1445-1500  Best Practice TX  

1515-1530  Best Practice PR 

1530-1545  Best Practice CA 

1545-1600  Best Practice OR 

1600-1615  Best Practice WA 

1600-1700  Prepare to leave from Hotel 

1730  Leave Millennium for Alaska Native Heritage 

  Center 

1730-1830  Arrive at the Alaska Native Heritage Center 

1900   Dinner catered at ANHC 

1930-2000  Native Dancers 

CONFERENCE AGENDA: 

Registration must be received by 11 August 2014 

Click here for your registration!  

http://www.sgaus.org/14_Conference/2014_Annual_Conference.asp
http://www.sgaus.org/14_Conference/SGAUS%20Registration%20Form%204-4-14.pdf


 

SGAUS 30th Anniversary 

Annual General Conference 

September 11ñ14, 2014 

Millennium Alaskan Hotel 

Anchorage, Alaska 

 

 

 
Time  Friday , 12 September 2014 

2000-2100  Finish dinner and have Speakers and Presentations 

2100-2145  Leave to return to Millennium Hotel 

Saturday, 13 September 2014  

0630-0730  Breakfast served 

0700-0800  Religious Services 

Chaplain: CH (COL) Fredrick Glazier 

 

0800-1200  Registration 

 

0900-1200  Main Conference/Guest Speakers 

0900-0930  Conference Call to Order 

   Pledge of Allegiance 

 Prayer of Invocation 

   Theme Presentation 

 

0930-0945  Introduction of Guest Speakers 

   Welcoming Comments 

0945-1030  Guest Speaker: 

   Robert Forgit, Alaska Area Office,  

  Department of Homeland Security, 

Federal Emergency Management Agency 

 

1030-1100  Break 

 

1100-1145  Guest Speaker: 

   John Madden, Director, Division of Homeland Security 

and Emergency Management  

 

1145-1200  Break 

 

1200-1300  Lunch served 

1300-1610  Breakout Sessions 

1300-1400  Session 1 Education (MEMS)  

Time  Saturday, 13 September 2014  

 1300-1400  Session 1 JAG Turnigan Room 

 1405-1505  Session 2 CSM/SGM/Enlisted  

 1405-1505  Session 2 Medical  

 1510-1610  Session 3 Chaplain (CH Glazier)  

 1510-1610  Session 3 Engineering (MAJ Hubner)  

 1610   Break to prepare for Banquet 

 1800-2200  Formal Banquet Dinner/Installation of Officers  

  Call to Order 

   Posting of Colors 

   Pledge of Allegiance 

   Prayer of Invocation 

   Welcome Comments, Introduction of Guest  

  Speaker-BG Roger Hull (AK) 

   Dinner served 
  Guest Speaker- Sean Parnell, Governor, Alaska 

Farewell Remarks 

Presentation of Award to President 

   Installation of New President 

   Presentation of Award to New President  

  Installation of New Officers and Bd. Members 

Remarks from New President 

Presentation of Resolution to Hotel and  

Host Committee 

   Benediction  

Sunday, 14 September 2014  

0630-0730  Breakfast served 

0800-1030  Board of Directors 

   Appointment of Non-Elected /  

  Non-Board of Directors Positions 

Appointment of Special Projects Committee 

   Executive Session (Legal/Financial/ 

  Management/Leadership Update) 

 

1100   Close of the Conference 

 

CONFERENCE AGENDAñContinued: 

Registration must be received by 11 August 2014 

Click here for your registration!  

http://www.sgaus.org/14_Conference/2014_Annual_Conference.asp
http://www.sgaus.org/14_Conference/SGAUS%20Registration%20Form%204-4-14.pdf


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

California | Georgia 

          GEORGIA GARRISON TRAINING 

CENTER, Fort Stewart, Ga., November 2, 

2013 ð GASDF troops know they serve 

without much fanfare. But at this yearõs 

2013 Annual Training they got a very public 

thank you. 

 

The National Guardõs Director of Joint 

Staff, Brigadier General John King made a 

surprise appearance at the winter AT to 

deliver that personal message. 

General King made deep tracks on a field 

trip to the SAR training area and told the 

troops, òI appreciate you.ó  òYou show up to 

find that lost child and respond to that natu-

ral disaster. And I appreciate it. What you 

are doing here is important.ó 

General King said for the last twelve years 

the Georgia National Guard has been de-

ployed to fight wars abroad. And itõs the 

loyal GSDF troops who have stepped in to 

pick up the slack and pick up the 911 calls, 

and loyally serve the local community. 

òThank you for what you are doing. Youõll 

have no better wing man than me. You 

wonõt get more of a fan and an advocate 

than me. The General assured the troops 

that he is working closely with GSDF Briga-

dier General Thomas Danielson to make 

sure the GSDF gets all the support it 

needs.  To that one soldier later told 

general King, òItõs so good to know you 

have our back.ó  òHooah!ó (PFC Sharon 

Frame sharon.frame@gasdf.us) 

 

 

Photo by SSG Randy Pavlu 

randy.pavlu@gasdf.us 

 

GSDF  Troops  
Get High Praise from  
Top Guard General 


